
 
 

 

PLANNING COMMITTEE 
Regulatory Committee 
Agenda 
 

Date Wednesday 15 February 2023 
 

Time 6.00 pm 
 

Venue Council Chamber, Civic Centre, Oldham, West Street, Oldham, OL1 1NL 
 

Notes 
 

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST- If a Member requires any advice on 
any item involving a possible declaration of interest which could affect 
his/her ability to speak and/or vote he/she is advised to contact Paul 
Entwistle or Constitutional Services in advance of the meeting. 
 
2. CONTACT OFFICER for this Agenda is Constitutional Services Tel. 0161 
770 5151 or email   
 
3. PUBLIC QUESTIONS – Any member of the public wishing to ask a 
question at the above meeting can do so only if a written copy of the 
question is submitted to the Contact officer by 12 Noon on Friday, 10 
February 2023. 
 
4.  FILMING – This meeting will be recorded for live and/or subsequent 
broadcast on the Council’s website.  The whole of the meeting will be 
recorded, except where there are confidential or exempt items and the 
footage will be on our website. This activity promotes democratic 
engagement in accordance with section 100A(9) of the Local Government 
Act 1972. The cameras will focus on the proceedings of the meeting. As far 
as possible, this will avoid areas specifically designated for members of the 
public who prefer not to be filmed. Disruptive and anti social behaviour will 
always be filmed. 
 
Any member of the public who attends a meeting and objects to being filmed 
for the Council’s broadcast should advise the Constitutional Services Officer 
who will instruct that they are not included in the filming. 
 
Members of the public and the press may also record / film / photograph or 
broadcast this meeting when the public and the press are not lawfully 
excluded. Please note that anyone using recording equipment both audio 
and visual will not be permitted to leave the equipment in the room where a 
private meeting is held. 
 
Recording and reporting the Council’s meetings is subject to the law 
including the law of defamation, the Human Rights Act, the Data Protection 
Act and the law on public order offences. 
 

Public Document Pack



 
 

 

Please also note the Public attendance Protocol on the Council’s Website 
 
https://www.oldham.gov.uk/homepage/1449/attending_council_meetings 
 

 MEMBERSHIP OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE IS AS FOLLOWS: 
 Councillors Al-Hamdani, Arnott (Substitute), Cosgrove, Dean (Chair), 

H. Gloster, Hobin, A Hussain, F Hussain, S Hussain, Islam, Lancaster, 
Nasheen, C. Phythian, Surjan and Woodvine 
 

 

Item No  

11   Late List (Pages 1 - 4) 

 

https://www.oldham.gov.uk/homepage/1449/attending_council_meetings


PLANNING COMMITTEE 

15th February 2023 

Late information  

AGENDA PAGES DETAILS 
 

Pages 5 - 22 AGENDA ITEM NUMBER: 6  

 

ADDITIONAL REPRESENTATION AND RESPONSE  

 

Land at Knowls Lane, Oldham  

 

Saddleworth Parish Council 

 

Comment 

 

We have major concerns about the sustainability of the drainage system which 

doesn’t appear to adhere to current technical or planning policy on SuDs 

(Sustainable Urban Drainage System) or any other National policies. 

 

Response 

 

The drainage proposals form part of the requirements of Condition 9 of the 

Hybrid/Outline approval and will need to be approved under the Condition 

Discharge process. However, it is noted that United Utilities has previously 

confirmed that the similar drainage arrangements associated with the earlier 

Reserved Matters application were acceptable.  

 

Comment 

 

The Crime Impact Statement was considered and it was felt that there were too 

many 1.8 meter high walls and hedges around the development, especially 

inhibiting the view to the East. This CI statement also raises questions on 

whether the security systems will already be fitted at construction stage? 

 

Response 

 

Close boarded 1.8m high fences are only installed where they provide security 

and privacy to rear garden areas. In prominent locations, such as on corner 

plots where rear gardens adjoin estate roads, these are replaced by screen 

walls in matching brickwork to the properties. The boundary treatments 

therefore create an acceptable appearance on the street scene. 

 

Where properties are located on the edges of the development facing open 

land, such as on the eastern boundary, the layout has been specifically 
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designed to ensure the fronts of properties face out towards the open space. 

Screen fences around the external boundaries are only placed where they 

adjoin wooded areas in the western and north-western edges of the site. These 

areas afford limited external views towards the site as a result.  

 

Comment 

 

Will the stone from the current wall on Knowles Lane be used to rebuild the 

new perimeter wall? 

 

Response 

 

The recommended Condition 5 requires the construction of a replacement 

natural stone along the Knowls Lane frontage, and for it to be retained 

thereafter. Where feasible existing materials will be used, however, this will be 

dependent on its condition and suitability. Matching stone will be required 

where additional materials are required.   

 

Comment 

 

We are pleased to note that a new LEMP (Landscape and Ecological 

Management Plan) has been submitted. 

 

Response 

 

The LEMP has been updated ensure consistency with the associated invasive 

species, river habitat improvement, and LEMP for the Thornley Brook corridor. 

 

Comment 

 

Concern was expressed about the potential harm to the houses close to the 

mineshaft; will potential buyers be made aware? Will they be made aware of 

the recommendation from the Coal Authority that they cannot extend their 

properties in the future?  

 

Response 

 

This matter is addressed in the ‘Other matters’ section of the main report taking 

into consideration the updated consultation response from the Coal Authority. 

 

Comment 

 

We are disappointed that the development has not been future proofed, in that 

traditional gas boilers are going to be fitted rather than sustainable heating 

systems.  
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Response 

 

This matter is addressed in the ‘Energy’ section of the main report.  

 

Comment 

 

The Oldham Local Plan and the draft Saddleworth Neighbourhood Plan both 

require the provision of electric vehicle charging points with all new properties, 

will this be complied with? 

 

Response 

 

Recommended Condition 3 makes provision for on-site electric vehicle 

charging to be incorporated into each property.   

 

Comment 

 

What plans are in place for the development to become carbon neutral? 

 

Response 

 

This matter is addressed in the ‘Energy’ section of the main report and sets out 

how the development will be required to ensure compliance with existing and 

emerging national building standards.  

 

Comment 

 

We are concerned about limited parking for visitors, especially where there are 

shared driveways. 

 

Response 

 

This matter is addressed in the ‘Highways and Parking Provision’ section of the 

main report.  

 

Comment 

 

We are concerned the 2 1/2 townhouses may impact on the street scene 

 

Response 

 

Two house types incorporate accommodation within the roof space. This is 

achieved by means of either turret-type dormer windows, rooflights, or gable 

windows. Those properties provide variety in the street scene and are of an 

appropriate scale in the context of the development. Consequently, they would 

not appear incongruous with the general appearance of the development.   
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Pages 39-50 Agenda Item 8 

298 Moston Lane East 

 

Additional Representation 

 

Councillor Shuttleworth has submitted an objection relating to the accumulation 

of rubble and building debris on the site, requesting that action is taken to tidy 

the site.   

 

Response 

 

It is understood that the developer currently utilises a skip to the front of the 

premises and stores the remaining building debris to the side of the premises. 

 

Although the Council has the power to deal with untidy land under Section 215 

of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990, the provisions cannot be used on 

a site where development is actively taking place. 

 

Additional Representation 

 

A representation has been received raising objections about the arrangements 

for moving waste bins leading to an unacceptable impact on highway safety.  

Furthermore, concerns have been raised about odours from waste being stored 

in the location proposed.   

 

Response 

 

The report covers the issues of highway safety and waste storage facilities. 
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